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Handing Over Ceremony of 

‘The Project for Construction of Classroom Building and Staff House for Varu Primary School’ 

 

     On 5th December, 2019, a Handing Over Ceremony for ‘The Project for Construction of 

Classroom Building and Staff House for Varu Primary School’ was held in Kolombangara 

Islands of Western Province. The ceremony was attended by approximately 300 people including 

Ambassador Shigeru Toyama, Representatives of Provincial Government and other 

stakeholders. 

     The Government of Japan supported Varu Primary School, which was relocated due to 

Tsunami caused by big earthquake hit nearby Western Province in 2007, through grant 

assistance amounting to US$81,321(SBD$645,688) for the construction of classroom building 

(single-story with 3 classrooms) and staff house (3 bedrooms). The project is expected to 

solve the lack of school facilities such as classroom and staff house at the new school 

site. 

     Ambassador Toyama said in his remarks, ‘We are glad to support your school under 

today’s peaceful and friendly atmosphere at this historically famous site which was the 

scene of much fighting during the World War II.’ The school chairman said ‘We cannot 

express enough our feelings of appreciation for the heartfelt gift from the Government of 

Japan.’ 
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